March 2010

Crankshaft Journal

The News Letter of the Central Fraser Valley Chapter
Vintage Car Club of Canada



World of Wheels at Tradex 2010

Minutes for March 3, 2010 General Meeting of the Central Fraser Valley Chapter of the VCCC

Meeting opened by President Taylor at 7:35 P.M.

Mr. Taylor introduced Mr. Nigel Mathews who has recently retired from ICBC and is now in charge of Sales and Marketing for Hagerty Insurance in B.C., AB. and Ont.

Mr. Mathews gave a very informative talk about Hagerty Insurance and the types of coverage they provide for special interest, vintage, collector and modified vehicles. A few of the points Nigel provided are:

- keep ICBC 3rd party coverage.
- they offer coverage for cars under construction
- they also automatically provide coverage up to \$25,000 for vehicles bought at auction.

Nigel answered many questions and was available after the meeting to speak to people.

New Vehicles - Nil

Minutes: moved by Dave Wilson and seconded by Ray Lamb to adopt last month's minutes as published in The Crankshaft Journal.

<u>Treasurer's Report</u>: Cindy Ouimet gave the report and a copy was available for members to look at.

<u>Correspondence</u>: A & W coupons, Lordco discount cards, Spokesman and copies of the Harrison List for members who do not have a computer.

<u>Membership</u>: Rick Unger reported we have 71 members and welcomed Mr. Vic Mossey as a new member.

Name Tag Draw: Won by Bonnie Welch - absent.

50/50 draw: \$60 Won by Addie Wysocki.

Tim Horton's draw: Won by George Bone.

<u>Governor's Report</u> - Next meeting in April.

<u>Items from Director's meeting:</u>

- John Jackman, our club statesman who has arranged speakers, car shows etc. required an assistant, George Bone has volunteered to assist John.
 - Ken Pasaluko has volunteered to be the coffee person for the meetings.
- Results of Christmas party survey will be looked at more closely by the executive. Preliminary results have indicated a majority of members prefer a change in venue and a majority of members prefer the two party system.

<u>Activities</u> - Frank Nicolette - first club tour is March 21 - Meet at the auto mall. Tour will leave at 11:45 to the Teamster's Museum and then

a garage tour with 20 restored vehicles.

Doug Taylor has suggested a club wiener roast in downtown Mt. Lehman - time to be arranged.

Good of the Club:

Suggested we welcome the Cross Canada tour when they pass through Abbotsford on Aug. 19 - many ideas were put forward and more will be done on this.

Abbotsford Home Society has put forward the idea of a Scavenger Car Rally some time in June - more to follow on this.

Computer projector has been donated by Eric Lindberg - Thank You Eric.

Should we start a roster of people who do work on vehicles - good or bad work?

Should we have a list of members who have some specific knowledge of some aspect of the restoration process or some specific knowledge of a particular vehicle, etc.?

Diane Hanson gave a talk on Willie's three pickup trucks and the restoration of them, acquiring them and in particular she spoke about the 50 Ford truck owned by Willie's father and all the member's of the family who had driven it. The talk was well received.

We would like a member to give a talk about their vehicle at each meeting.

New Business:

- Linda Lamb would like to start a ladies Breakfast Club and has picked March 24 at 9:30 A.M. at the Abbotsford White Spot on South Fraser Way at the corner of Ware Street for the first breakfast.
- Dave Wilson the AGM for the Specialty Vehicle Association is being held March 20 at the Holiday Inn at 20393 Fraser Hwy. Meeting starts at 11 A.M.
- Nigel Mathews stated he is now the chairman for the Steam Works car show and asked anyone who has a car they would like to display to please send him an application.
- Lois Wilson spoke about the Kidney Foundation; please see her at the Super Store on March 11 where she will be manning the booth and handing out organ donation applications.

Moved by John Jackman to adjourn the meeting at 8:45 P.M.

Respectfully submitted by, Leroy Clingwall, secretary.



Ladies Spring Breakfast

at the White Spot Restaurant 33215 South Fraser Way (ph 604-852-6676)

Wednesday, March 24 At 9:30 AM

New members welcome!

Phone Linda Lamb at 604-857-5018 or email me at lambsend@telus.net (before March 22) if you plan to attend.

Upcoming Events

March 20th Special Vehicle Association 2010 AGM at Coast Hotel,

Langley, Call Harold if you wish to attend (604-574-5457)

March 21st Club Sunday Tour to Teamsters Freight Museum &

Don Watts collection, then onto the Fraser River

Waterfront Grill. Meet in front of Murray GM at 11:30 AM

Please confirm attendance with

Frank or Cathy Nicolette 604-853-4643

ettelocin@shaw.ca

or

Bob & Robin Ferenczi 604-856-9515

bobnrobn@shaw.ca

March 21st Spring Super Swap Meet. Semiahmoo Secondary School,

1785 148th St. Surrey, 9AM to 2PM

March 24th Ladies Spring Breakfast @ White Spot 33215 South

Fraser Way at 9:30 AM (see ad above)

April 4th Vancouver VCC Easter Parade

April 4th 30th Totem A&T Easter Collector Car Parade,

New Westminster

April 23rd-25th BC Classic & Custom Car Show, Tradex

Aug 1st to 6th Lions Gate Model "A" club is hosting the 2010 MAFCA

International Convention. Check out their website at

www.lionsgatemodelaclub.com

Wants and Needs

Name	Phone	Item	For Sale	Wanted
LeRoy	604-859-	Lead on 7 model A fenders,	X	
Clingwall	4537	1930to 1931		
Ray Lamb	604-857-	4 – 14" GM Rims excellent	X	
	5018	condition		
John	604-857-	Omni Horizon Rampage, 5 spd	X	
Jackman	5018			
George	604-856-	4 point lug wrenches, Christmas		X
Bone	1153	lights, rocker covers, bumper jack		For
		(for display)		free
Ron Peigl	604-895-	Weidenhoff Engine Analyzer	X	
	0755	1936 model, c/w service manual		
		and all attachments		
		\$500.00		
		1930-40 Fashion Clothing		
		See George for the list		
Larry	604-837-	Ford 390 Parts Engine		X
Allanson	1225			
Rick Unger	604-854-	Access to a 1942 – 48 Chev		X
	3584	parts car		

If anyone is interested in the "Harrison Auto Event List" the address is http:autoeventlist.com

If there is any information you would like to see in the newsletter please contact me at earlsmith@telus.net

or 604-864-9849